April 16, 2008

Curriculum Committee

School of Music

Ohio State University 

Dear Colleagues,


Attached is the revised syllabus for Mus/SPH 815, an interdisciplinary course that has been in the course catalogue under another name for ten years; it was formerly taught by me and Prof. Mike Trudeau of the Dept. of Speech and Hearing Science for graduate students in voice and speech-language pathology under the title Clinical Assessment and Training Methods for the Singing Voice. For a number of reasons this course has not been taught since 2000.  We are now submitting a new syllabus to change the title and content of the course substantially, although it will remain interdisciplinary, and Dr. Trudeau will be involved in the course.  This version of Mus/SPH 815 is one of five required courses for the new graduate Specialization in Singing Health approved by OSU in spring of 2006; our first students began in autumn quarter, 2007, and one of them expects to graduate in August of 2008 and needs this course.    Due to the collaborative nature of the Singing Health Specialization courses (with participants in three separate colleges), and to the fact that this curriculum is unlike any other in the country, developing syllabi for course approval in a timely manner has been especially difficult. I submitted this syllabus for approval last October and was unaware that it had not gone forward!

The attached syllabus reflects, I hope, the changes you requested.  We have eliminated the laboratory aspect of the seminar, since it will now exist in a separate course.  I have listed Dr. Trudeau and Dr. Forrest as guest lecturers, since Ms. Obert and I will organize and supervise the course, and will be responsible for grades.  We expect to  offer the seminar twice each academic year, and I have tried to indicate how lectures will be distributed for the ten-week winter quarter offering, as well as the five-week summer plan.  Due to the nature of the Specialization and to accommodate student needs, we want to offer a number of courses in the summer.  Music/SPH 815 is a sort of “capstone’ course for the Specialization, and will involve lecture, discussion, much reading, and only a few projects.  Major testing will follow the course in a comprehensive written and oral exam much like the culminating exams in the MA degree.

I hope this version addresses your requests, but if there are further questions or concerns, please let me know right away, and I will do my best to respond.

Thank you,


Karen Peeler

